
 

 

Newsletter:  Term 3, Week 8, 17th September 2021 

 

Ngā mihi nui ki a koutou katoa 

It has been great to see all the children’s happy faces, being back from 

lockdown, behind the masks I have seen some pretty big smiles on 

parents faces too. This week we have been getting back into classroom 

routines and the learning that has been planned for this term. A big 

thank you to our amazing staff for the huge effort they have put in to 

provide lockdown learning for our children. Thank you also to the parents 

who helped support this learning at home. If you have any chrome books 

or chargers at home please send them in, we are still missing a few. 

 

Unfortunately, we have been unable to put on a banquet for the second 

year running for our Year 7/8 technology, due to Covid levels, however 

Tineke Maunder and Claire Pearson have put together a plan that will allow the children to cook 

a three course meal and serve it to a staff member and a group of their own class members. I 

have had the pleasure of sampling a 3-course Korean meal this week, cooked and served by a 

group of our senior children. It was delicious and professionally cooked and served. I am very 

proud of our amazing children, thank you Claire Pearson, head chef for teaching them such 

amazing skills. Each group will prepare a meal from a different country. Technology for 

Kārearea ran all this week, with woodwork run by Mark Garry, sewing with Dulcie Herring, Art 

with Tineke Maunder and Cooking with Claire Pearson. A big thank you to these people for 

providing such a great experience for our children. 

We are hoping that some of our other booked events will still happen, such as the Sea Cleaners 

visit to Kororā and Kōtare and the Bike Ready program for our Year 5 to 8 children. 

 

It seems hard to believe that we have less than three weeks left before the holidays, but we 

are trying to fit in as much planned learning as possible while being aware that some of our 

children have arrived back at school quite anxious and need support and care at this time.  
 

“Me mahi tahi tatou mo te oranga o te katoa 
We should work together for the wellbeing of everyone”. 

 

Ngā Manaakitanga 
Denise Humphries 

 

A big Whangarei Heads School Happy Birthday to:  Hunter 

Kauika, Penny Barr, Izzy Kake, Cosimo De Donatis-Mooyman, Harper Talbot, Hugh 
Roelants, Conor Leahy, Mya Tomason, Mac Haggerty and Mrs Drake!!! 

 
 



Maths Week 
 
Pre lockdown we celebrated maths week by having our annual house 
maths competition. The participants were challenged by the questions 
in front of a very excited crowd. In the end Aubrey were the winners, 
closely followed by Lion, and Manaia and Kauri were third equal. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We also had two teams represent our school at the Whangarei Schools Mathex competition at 
Whangarei Boys High School. Our Year 6 team finished 4th out of 42 schools! 
Year 6 representatives were: Caleb, Aria W, Abigail, and Tommy 
Year 8 representatives were: Bri, Izzy, Daisy and Arthur. 
 

 

A BIG congratulations to Riley Croasdale who competed 

recently in the National Gymnastic Championships and 

won!!  He is the under 10-year-old NZ National champ 

for tumbling.  Way to go Riley, we are very proud of 

you!! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Spare Clothing for the Sickbay 

We are asking for any spare clothes for our sickbay please.  We are mainly in need of pants of all 

sizes for both girls and boys.  If you have any laying around, we would much appreciate them.  

Thank you. 

 
 



Thinking forward to 2022… 
 
All Year 6 and 7 parents are welcome to come to a meeting on Tuesday 28th September at 6pm in 

Karearea.  I will cover what being a year 7 and 8 student looks like at Whangarei Heads School, and 

will let you know some of the exciting things we will be covering next year.  
 

It would be fantastic to see you there, but if you are unable to attend, but would like the 

information, please let me know and I will share the google slide show with you. You are also welcome 

to come and talk to me, my door is always open.  

Tineke Maunder 

 

Masks for sale 
 

Karearea have been making masks as part of their tech week. 

These masks are now for sale, and the proceeds will go 

towards our camp next term. $10 per mask. There are a 

variety of colours and patterns to choose from.  

 

Please order via tineke.m@whangareiheads.school.nz. You can 

either pay online to the school account or with cash, and your student can 

collect the mask from Whaea Tineke. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

BOOK DAY 

Friday September 24th 

 

To celebrate WHS Book Day we are having a dress up.  Children and staff are encouraged 
to come dressed up as their favourite book character.   It will be loads of fun! 

 

 

 

 

 



Technology Week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



REMINDERS: 
LEVEL 2 RULES: 

 Drop off and pick ups at the gate only. 
 Masks are compulsory if you enter the school grounds. 
 You must sign in or use the Covid app when entering the school grounds. 
 If collecting children early, please call the school office and Paula will walk child to the gate. 

 

SICK CHILDREN – A friendly reminder to please keep your child home if they are unwell.  If 

your child or family member has had a Covid test, please inform the school and we kindly 

request they are kept home until a negative test is given.  Thank you. 

 
DRIVE AND COLLECT   

 If you prefer to drive up and turn around at the school gate we will deliver your child/ren to 
you in your car    

 We will keep this line of cars moving as quickly as possible 
 

ATTENDANCE 

A reminder to please phone or email the office before 9.30am if your child is going to be absent.  

Please indicate the reason for the absence, as this is necessary for our records.  When leaving a 

message please indicate how many days they will be absent, this will save you calling every day.  

Thankyou.  

Children who are late to school are required to report to the office before going to class. 

PLEASE NOTE: IF WE DO NOT HAVE CONTACT FROM PARENT/CAREGIVER, WE MUST MARK YOUR 

CHILD AS TRUANT. 

COLLECTING CHILDREN EARLY 

A friendly reminder to report to the school office when you are collecting your child early from 

school.  It is important for the safety of your child in case there is an emergency at school. 

MESSAGES FOR YOUR CHILDREN 
If you have a message for your child, please call the school office by 2.30pm to allow plenty of time 
to deliver it. Thank you. 

IMPORTANT DATES:  (if Covid doesn’t ruin it) 

Friday September 24    Book Day – Dress up 
Friday September 24    Pancake Breakfast – Gold coin donation 
Tuesday September 28   Meeting for Years 6 & 7 Parents – Karearea 6pm 
Friday October 1    End of Term 3 
Monday October 18    Start of Term 4 
Monday October 25    Labour Day – NO SCHOOL 
Friday October 29    Halloween Disco 
Friday November 5    Art Exhibition Opening 
Tuesday November 9    Years 4-6 Zone Athletics at Parua Bay School 
Tuesday November 16   Years 7 & 8 Zone Athletics at Parua Bay School 
Mon to Fri November 22-26   Karearea Rotorua Trip 
Friday December 17    Last Day of 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We encourage you to use internet banking for any school payments. 

SCHOOL FEES: School Bank Account Number: 12-3092-0033347-00 

Pancake Breakfast – Sorry 

parents this is for children and staff 

at this point.  More details to come 

next week. 



COMMUNITY NOTICES: 
 
In today’s world, it’s essential for young people to learn how to create technology not just consume it. Coding NZ’s 
lessons empower students with the tools they need and help give students the best chance at being successful in our 
increasingly digital age. Extend your child’s awareness and horizons. Free trial lessons available now at 
www.codingnz.com/signup. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.codingnz.com/signup


 
 Junior Tennis Coaching at Onerahi Tennis Club 

Junior tennis coaching will resume on Monday 18th October 2021 
and run for 8 weeks of term four and another 8 weeks in term one 

of 2022.  
 
3:30pm – 4:30pm for 6 – 8 year olds. 
4:30pm – 5:30pm for 9 – 12 year olds. 
5:30pm – 6:30pm for 13 year olds and over. 
 
Membership ($100 for under 12 year olds, $120 for 12 and over) 
includes use of the club for one year in addition to the coaching. 
Any questions please contact:  
Gerry Hess at 09 971 9652 or ghess321@gmail.com 

 

Manaia Ridge Pest Control 2021 - 
Notice 

  
Manaia Landcare will be undertaking further pest control in the 
Manaia reserve through Spring/Summer 2021/2 
                                    
The work is to reduce possum, rat and stoat numbers to support 
our forest and especially the kiwi chicks about to hatch! 
  
From September 1st a small amount, (up to 200gm), of cereal bait 
containing Sodium Fluoroacetate (1080) will be placed in the 
manaia bait station network, any uneaten bait will be removed by 
late October. 
This operation is under the existing Manaia MOH permission. 
  
Bait stations on the lower bait lines and in the vicinity of the public 
track are excluded - (Double Tap or Ratabate will be used in these 
areas). 
  
The Manaia summit access track will remain open to the public 
throughout the operation. 
  
Precautions throughout project period: 
keep to the marked public track when in the reserve, all other 
areas are closed. 
 keep pets out of the reserve, bait and carcasses are toxic 
to dogs and cats 

 watch children at all times 
  

Contacts:  
Martin Hunt                            martinhunt@farmside.co.nz 
Todd Hamilton                         todd.hamilton64@gmail.com 
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